

Blackheath Village Society

Minutes of meeting

Thursday 25th May 2017

Present: Liz Gilligan, Dave Grisley (chair), Christina Hartshorn, Peter Herbert, Paul Vincent, Tracey Bull, Hamish Whiteman, Nick Harrison

1. Apologies: Paul Brodie, Peter Maggs, Simone Dill
2. Minutes of meeting 9.2.17: Approved
3. Matters Arising:

Verges – still seeking further information on logistics of verge management to be able to make an informed decision whether the BVS should take it on.

DG to contact Waverley for further information

Telephone kiosk – no longer for sale

4. May Fair Update:

Another successful fair despite the rain.

Profit £8373

BVS to pay costs for damaged music equipment - £235

Donations to organisations that contributed to the fair to be distributed.

£1000 to be held back for village events

Remaining profit to be distributed following application by local organisations for funding

Sub-committee to convene to review bids

Email to village with breakdown of the results – DG

Email to invite applications for funds - HW

5. Villagers Pub Update: DG provided brief summary
ACV re-instated for 5 years
Ann Milton working in support of the pub and the Wellington group have received an order from Waverley to improve the appearance of the building

PB to email update to the village

6. Website: In need of updating

DG working with Simon Jones to update the website and add photos of recent events

7. Summer BBQ: Date August Bank Holiday Monday 28th
DG and HW leading on organisation and may form a sub committee
Hoping to raise the profile of the event

Email to village to save the date HW

8. Defibrillator

Cricket club defib to be fitted this weekend

Equipment for training to be stored at the cricket club

Quote for training from St John's Ambulance £90 for 2 hour session – course to be arranged in due course

Email to village once defib in place – CH

9. Newsletter

BVS committee keen for another newsletter as previous newsletters very well received

DG to discuss with SD

10. AOB

Discussion regarding large sign outside village hall

DG to liaise with chair of the village hall

11. DONM

Tuesday 18th July – Village Hall (TBC)